
Advisory Body Name:
Advisory Body Meeting Time/Location:
Chair (during the reporting period):
Staff Person (during the reporting period):
Reporting Period:

I. Activities (estimated response length: 1/2 page) 
Describe the activities for the past year including areas of study, work, special events, 
collaborations, etc. 

ADVISORY BODY ANNUAL REPORT

II. Accomplishments (estimated response length: 1/2 page)
Describe the accomplishments for the past year, particularly in reference to your work plan and 
objectives.



III. Attendance/Representation (estimated response length: 1/4 page) 
Describe your membership in terms of seat vacancies, diversity, level of participation, and 
frequency of achieving a quorum at meetings.

Describe the advisory body's workplan, including specific objectives to be achieved in the 
upcoming year.

V. Proposed Work Plan/Objectives for Next Year

IV. Training/Certification (estimated response length: 1/4 page)
Describe any training that was provided or conducted, and any certifications received, either as a 
requirement or done on an elective basis by members. NOTE: Please forward copies of any 
training certifications to the Clerk of the Board.

(estimated response length: 1/2 page)


	Sheet1

	Advisory Body Name: Economic Opportunity Council (EOC) 
	Advisory Body Meeting TimeLocation: 2nd Thursday of every month- 6:00 pm - 8:00 pm
	Chair during the reporting period: Renee Zeimer
	Staff Person during the reporting period: Christina Reich, Nancy Sparks, Mele Tupou
	Reporting Period: January 1st through December 31st 2020
	Activities: In response to the pandemic, the Economic Opportunity Council increased efforts to move Community Services Block Grant (CSBG) funds and COVID-19 relief dollars to non-profit partners serving low-income populations and communities of color disproportionately affected by COVID-19 as quickly as possible.  

As a result: 
1. Thirteen community partners were awarded grants of $99,999, the maximum allowable amount. 
2. Agency partners retooled operations and coordinated efforts to quickly respond to those in need of emergency housing and shelter, food assistance, online and tele-health (including mental health) support, employment counseling and re-training. 
3. At a special online meeting hosted by the EOC on April 29, 2020, sub-contractors reported changes and challenges resulting from the health and economic crisis to their service delivery, impacts on staffing and volunteer levels and their most pressing needs. 
	Accomplishments: Given the grant-making work and collaborations of the EOC, agencies responded to the needs of the community by providing, for example: more than 200 clients with legal assistance to prevent eviction or loss of housing; an excess of 10,000 nutritious meals - served, picked up or delivered - to food challenged individuals and families; and shelter, food, clothing and an array of support services to 100 at-risk youth. 

As a board, the EOC quickly moved its business and sub-committee meetings to an online platform to carry out the adjusted work plan and duties. 

The EOC continues to collaborate with the Head Start Policy Council. EOC Secretary Sewell serves as the board liaison. This year, EOC Chair Zeimer made the online presentation, "Why Voting Matters: Empowering Families and Communities" to Head Start parents, Policy Council members and staff.  The presentation included information on voting safely during the pandemic.



	Attendance & Representation: Although the EOC planned for attrition as terms expired, there were a couple of vacancies resulting from unexpected health issues. One required the reorganization of the Executive Committee and the appointment in August of an interim Secretary. One month later, all three Executive Committee members were formally re-elected.  

During the year, the EOC had scheduled a total of 35 business and sub-committee meetings. Of those, only 3 meetings were canceled due to lack of quorum. At the November business meeting, EOC Chair Zeimer reviewed the work plan for the next quarter, reiterating the importance of showing-up on time for meetings.
 

	Training/Certification: Two in-house trainings were provided to EOC members this year. One was to familiarize members with teleconferencing tools and review County guidance regarding virtual public meetings. The other on scoring CSBG grant proposals was designed to improve scoring methodology and provide greater accountability.

All EOC members are up-to-date on required trainings for advisory board members. In early 2021, staff will begin sending out notifications for annual Ethics Training.
     
 
	Proposed Work Plan: The work plan for the 2021 CSBG program is underway. The Community Action Plan will be updated. Public hearings will be scheduled for the spring. Recruiting members to fill open seats is ongoing. The 2021 budget is in development. 

Two priorities have emerged.
1. Contract/Grant Delays – the unusual length of time (increased from 3 to 6 months) to process and execute the contracts for CSBG grants must be addressed. These delays place a burden on agencies least able to perform the work without timely reimbursement. The EOC stands ready to work with those responsible to remedy the problem.
2. Skills training for EOC Members - EOC members have differing levels of technical skill in writing reports and use of software programs. Providing access to skills improvement-training programs provided by the County to staff, interns and employment seekers would increase the proficiency of EOC members in carrying out their duties on the board.





